
CUSGARNE SCHOOL THIS WEEK 

Date:  7 November 2019 

Dear Parents 
I hope that you enjoyed a safe Halloween and Bonfire Night! Looking at 
the diary for the next six weeks, we have a lot to fit in starting with a               
Remembrance Assembly on Monday.  All of the classes have a  cinema 
trip and we still need some parents to give their consent via their 
ParentPay accounts.  Please note that this needs to be done by  Monday 
at the latest. 
The year 2 children went to Penryn College last week for a multi skills     
festival where they took part in 6 different sports.  It was a fun afternoon 
and great to see the children learning some new sports.  The children 
were  delighted to receive a medal for taking part. 
Our footballers played two matches on Monday.  It started out fairly dry 
but then turned very wet and windy.  I give all of the children credit for 
their determination and perseverance in challenging conditions.  Their 
first match was a dogged game in which both teams never gave up.  
Mithian won this game convincingly but the Cusgarne team didn’t let this 
affect them.  Their second game was a great team effort and they put 
away 5 goals to win the match.  Although the weather was shocking, it 
was a good test of character and I am very proud of them all. 
Tim Barnard, Head of School 

Pupils of the Week 
 

 
 

 
 

Diary Dates 
 

12 November 
Class 3 cinema trip 

 
14 November 

Classes 1 and 2  
cinema trip 

 
15 November 

Children in Need—
wear something spotty 
and please bring in a 

donation 
 

18 November 
Advance notice that 
there is NO football 

club 
 

19 November 
Rag Bag collection 

 
22 November 
Movie Night 

 
8 December 

Frogpool Chapel Carol 
Service 3pm 

 
9 December 

Christmas play 
(afternoon) 

 
10 December 

Christmas play 
(evening) 

 
11 December 

Christmas Dinner 
 

13 December 
Friends of Cusgarne 

Christmas Fair 
Hepworth Trevithick Vickery 

629 668 695 

Class 1 Class 2 Year 4 Years 5 and 6 

Daisy Jack Perran Freya 

Tilly Reilly  Millie 

Children in Need 
Friday 15 November 

 
Please wear something spotty and bring in a donation 
for Children in Need.  During the morning we will be 
having a Pudsey Morning Move! 
The School Council will hold a special assembly and 
we are having a cake sale.  Please help us by bringing 
in small cakes, buns and biscuits for us to sell at the 
end of the day. 

It should be fun so thank you for your support! 



FRIENDS OF CUSGARNE (FOC) NEWS 
 
Firstly, thank you to all of you who baked, donated and bought (as well as those 
who  decorated, sold and cleared away) at the Halloween cake stall; the gazebo 
looked a spooky delight, with sweets and treats galore. It was certainly a              
resounding success, with £135.35 raised for school funds; what a result!  
 
Just a reminder that Christmas card designs were sent out at the end of last 
week / beginning of this week, and we are kindly asking that all orders be dropped 
back into reception (with payment please) by Friday 8 November. This is a great 
way of sharing your little one’s artistic talents over Christmas, and at the same time 
raising funds for the school. 
 
Coming up, don’t miss the following dates: 
 
19 November - Rag Bag collection 
There are spare bags in reception if anyone needs them, with all filled bags (you 
can use black bin bags if you need to) to be dropped into school on Monday 18 or 
Tuesday 19 (by 9am) please. They will accept adults and children’s clothing / paired 
shoes / handbags / belts / hats / soft toys / bed linen / large bath towels / light 
weight curtains. All must be clean, dry and in a re-wearable condition. This is        
another great fundraiser! 
 
22 November – Movie Night – 6pm in the school hall 
Tickets will be £4 per child and will be on sale on the night; this will include the   
movie, a slice of margarita pizza, a bag of popcorn and some sweets. We ask that 
all children bring a drinks bottle of water, come wearing their pyjamas / onesies (if 
they would like to) / and are welcome to bring a pillow, teddy and blanket / sleeping 
bag for comfort. 
 
13 December – Xmas fair 
This will soon be upon us, and we are vey much hoping to run the hamper raffle 
and gift grotto for the children to purchase from, as we have done previously. We 
hope to send out letters soon, detailing how you could help us with this, and really 
hope you will be able to support us. 
 
 
Finally, our next Mum-Lah meeting is on Tuesday 12

 
November at 7:30pm 

(Frogpool Chapel) and the next Friends meeting will be Tuesday 3 December, at 
8pm, location to follow. 
 
 

Have a great weekend everyone! 
 

Children in Need 
 

What will you wear?? 





Breakfast Club 
Our Breakfast Club runs daily on school days from 8am.   

Current prices as follows: 
With breakfast: £2 per child per day 
Without breakfast: £1 per child per day 

 
Please book and pay via ParentPay 

DIARY OF ACTIVITIES 
w/c  11 November 2019 

Breakfast Club runs daily on school days 

    
ACTIVITY 

  

  
TEACHER 

ADDITIONAL  
INFO 

MONDAY Keyboards Mr Clapp Payment direct to 
CMST 

 KS2 Football Club Mr Barnard 3pm-4pm 

TUESDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/Y6’s 8.30am—8.45am 

None this week—
Cl 3 out 

NO KS2 Sports 
Club 

Mrs Murray 3pm—4pm 

 KS1 Art Club Mrs Turner 3pm—4pm 

WEDNESDAY Y1 and Y2 Sports 
Club  

PAFC 3pm—4pm 

 Library Club Library ambassadors 12.30pm—1pm 

 Woodwind CMST Payment direct to 
CMST 

THURSDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/Y5’s 8.30am—8.45am 

 Violins CMST Payment direct to 
CMST 

 Performing Arts 
KS1 

Miss Palmer and Mrs Ireson 3pm-4pm 

FRIDAY Guitars CMST Payment direct to 
CMST 

 Drums CMST Payment direct to 
CMST 

Cusgarne School 
Email: secretary@cusgarne.org 

Website: www.cusgarne.org 
Telephone: 01872 863563 

Head of School: Mr Tim Barnard 

   Follow us on Twitter! 

mailto:secretary@cusgarne.cornwall.sch.uk
http://www.cusgarneprimaryschool.co.uk/

